
 
 
To:  NADE Board of Directors 
From:  Terri Klubertanz 
Date:  July 7, 2022 
Subject: NADE Strategic Plan committee end of year 2022 report 
 
The Strategic plan committee reviewed the Strategic plan this past year. Some “clean-up” 
and revisions were needed to the Strategic Plan, based on the elimination of some 
positions and the restructuring of some of the duties of the NADE Board and committee 
chairs.  These “clean-up” revisions were approved at the November 30, 2021, General 
Assembly meeting.   
 
In December 2021, the new NADE Board of Directors approved committee 
recommendations for modifications to some of the plan’s objectives.  New language was 
proposed and reviewed by the committee.  The new updated plan has been published on 
the NADE website.   
 
The Winter 2021 Advocate published my article on the Strategic Plan and requesting 
membership feedback.  No feedback was received.  The committee has no 
recommendations for changes to the Strategic plan at this point in time.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve as Chair of this committee. 
 
Terri Klubertanz 
Chair, Strategic Plan committee 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


